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Grand Knight Peter A. Morales 402-8814 
 drsafe88@gmail.com  

Chaplain Fr. Thomas Naval 826-0760 
 frven@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Virgil Smith 293-0739  
 Virgil.smith79@yahoo.com  

Chancellor Roselito De Los Reyes 828-3582 
 tolitski@hotmail.com 
Warden Inan Herrmann 398-6655 
 inanhe@aol.com 

Recorder  Frank Faecke 952-2420 
 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 
Financial Secretary Michael W. Morris (562) 366-1537 
 Mw_morris@verizon.net 

Treasurer Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 mmercer@airtreatment.com  

Advocate Bobby Velasquez  PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 
 bvelasquez@roadrunner.com 

Inside Guard James Bowler 952-3809(H) 803-6119(C) 
  james.bowler@yahoo.com 

Outside Guard John A. Oliver  527-5709 
 oliverexec@aol.com 

1Year Trustee Kenneth Peterson  PGK * 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 
 kandkpete@att.net 

2 year Trustee Lloyd Duronslet  PGK * 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

 

3Year Trustee William J. Serb III  PGK* 826-6029 
 serbthe3rd@att.net 

Lecturer Joe Bogdanovich (310) 493-7255 
 Joe.Bogdanovich@biworldwide.com  

Insurance Advisor Dan E. del Villar FICF, LUTCF (949) 922-3704 
 Dan.delvillar@kofc.org  

District Deputy William A. Davey DD108       362-5456 (714) 274-3572(C)  
 Wdavey9093@yahoo.com 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.    

 



 

 
      

 

 
 

 

 

David Nichols (cancer) – John Oliver’s Friend 

Danny Gamble – Henry Negrete’s Son-in-Law 

Nadine Montoya 

Lou Fezza PGK 

 

 

Lloyd Duronslet PGK (Kidney Problems) 

Carlos Chavez PGK 

 

Rick Adler (cancer) – Virgil Smith’s Friend 

Oneil Duronslet, Henry Duronslet, Melba & Lumas Gougis, Myrna Legeaux, 

Aurelia Hains, Shryl Pringle, Mooneen Taylor, Gary Woods, Herbert Lum, 

 Mike Stark, Milli & Sylven Laurant, Vernon Woods - 

   Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

Maureen Lewis (terminal cancer) – Neomi & Bill Serb PGK’s Friend 

Jim Wiedel’s Daughter (cancer) – Bill Serb PGK’s Friend 

Rose Chavez (surgery) – Carlos Chavez PGK’s Wife 

Cindy Jones, Diane Jones, Sister Rita, Ana Maria, Anne Kulassia, Irene Hoffenberg,  

Tom & Dodi Gillman, Ada Ahmed (cancer), Darlene Minnie, Donna Elhers (stage 4 cancer) 

Steve Brady (brain cancer), Danny Pardon, Doreen Richards (cancer), Carol Huff (blood disorder), 

Tony Burkart, Bruce Schmidt (immune system disorder) - John Oliver’s Friend’s & Family 

Sally Gamble (cancer) – Henry Negrete’s Daughter 

Mary Kratzer – Fred Navarro’s Sister-in-Law 

Pablo Ninofranco – Rolly Arenz’ Friend 

Paul Travers – Chris Travers Cousin 

   Sick & Distressed 



 

 

 

 
 

Brothers: 

 

 Well this is it. This is my final letter as Grand Knight.  This month, you will be selecting a 

new Grand Knight. I hope that as I leave this honored post, I leave it in capable hands. 
  
 The past 3 years have been some of the most challenging and most rewarding.  As Grand 

Knight, I hope that I represented the Council well to the community, parish and our order.  The 

opportunity to lead my fellow knights allows for some humbling experiences.  Some no greater than 

honoring a brother who has passed on to meet our savior Jesus.  Others come in seeing the fruits of 

our labors as we pass on our gifts to those we support, HOPE, St. I’s Parish, School, Presentation 

Sisters, other brothers and the unborn.  At times I grew weary, but I gain strength when I see us 

working together, the feeling of comradery when we are manning booths, cooking breakfast or 

escorting the Bishop.  Each one of you has played a role in the success of our council, each of you 

has lifted me when I was struggling and each of you has inspired me. 
 

 As I transition to a different position within the council, I pledge my continued support for 

the new Grand Knight, Officers Board and our council.  
  
 Thank you for all the support and the trust that you have entrusted me with.  I hope to see 

you at the next meeting. 
  
Vivat Jesus!  

Peter A. Morales GK 
 

  

 

 

Columbian Year – 2015-2016 

 
 These are the Brother Knight’s that the council nominating committee have selected to run 

for the various council positions this Month. 

 

 Other Brothers can be nominated from the floor during the council’s election which will take 

place during our Business Meeting. In order to nominate any Brother Knight from the floor during 

the election, that brother had to previously been asked and has indicated that he would accept the 

nomination. 
 

 Grand Knight………….Virgil Smith 

 Deputy Grand Knight…Rolando Arenz 

 Chancellor…………….Roselito De Los Reyes 



 

 

 Warden………………..James Bowler 

 Recorder………………Frank Faecke 

 Treasurer………   ……Michael Mercer 

 Advocate……………...Don Gargiulo PGK 

 1 Year Trustee….……..Kenneth Peterson PGK 

 2 Year Trustee………...William Serb III PGK 

 3 Year Trustee………...Peter Morales GK 

 Inside Guard…….…….John Oliver 

 Outside Guard………...George Del Hierro 

 Lecturer……………….Irvin Cuevas 

   

 

 

                    A Fathers Prayer 
 

 A praying father reflects the love of our heavenly Father. In Matthew 7-7:11 it reads 

“Ask and it will be given to you; seek and you will find; knock and it will be opened to 

you. (8) “For everyone who asks receives, and he who seeks finds, and to him who knocks 

it will be opened. (9) What man is there among you, if your son asks for bread, will give 

him a stone? (10) Or if he asks for fish, will he give him a serpent?  (11) If you then being 

evil, know how to give good gifts to your children, how much more will your Father who 

is in heaven give good things to those who ask.” A praying father will ask, seek and knock 

on behalf of his children knowing and trusting that his heavenly Father will do what is best 

for his child. Proverbs 29:15 tells us that a child left to himself brings shame to his family. 

  

 Let’s thank God for faithful fathers who never stop praying for their children. Henry 

Bosh wrote: 

We thank you Lord for fathers true 

Who always spoke to us of You; 

Their great concern and tender care 

Assured us of their constant prayer 

  

Yes, a praying father does reflect the love of our heavenly Father. 
                 

                          Happy Father’s Day 
NSS 



 

 

 
 

Brother Knights, 

  

 Another month has passed by in the speed of light. June is upon us, which means only one 

thing….the yearly Fiesta!! This year it will be held on the 26th, 27th, 28th. Be sure to sign up at this 

month’s Business Meeting to work in the Sausage Booth. As most of you know our council is responsible in 

staffing the Sausage Booth for the whole weekend. Be part of the team and sign up for at least a shift during 

the Fiesta. You will have fun and enjoy working with your brother Knights. 

 

 If you would like to help with the electrical set up for the fiesta, contact Bill Serb, he can use 

your help (no electrical experience needed), it starts at 6pm on Thursday the 25th in the church parking lot. 
 

 The Special Olympics is being held at Long Beach State on the 13th of this month. We need 

your help on this special day. Be sure to contact Rick Tkach for information about this event and to find 

out what kind of help is needed. 
 

 I’d like to wish all of my Brother Knights a Happy Father’s Day!  Sunday the 21st, take the 

day off, you deserve it.  

 

 It’s going to be busy this month, but with your help, we can get it done! 

 

God Bless 
Virgil Smith 

Deputy Grand Knight & Program Director 
 

   

  

   
 
 
 
 

Virgil Smith     Mike Morris     John Oliver     Richard Morin     Henry Negrete     Christopher Travers 

Jorge Rodriquez     George Limar     Robert Escobar     Frank Faecke     Lloyd Ferry     Curt Briskorn 

Donald Durensky     Rolly Arenz     Bobby Velasquez PGK-PFN-PDD-DM     William Torrescano 

Robert Marsh     Gilbert Montoya     George Mergl     Fred Navarro     Inan Herrmann     Leo Gines 

George Del Hierro     Tom Nagle PGK     James King     Horacio  Castro     Michael Mercer     Walter Munoz   

 

     

 



 

                       

 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 
 

 I hope this letter finds you all healthy and in good spirits. 

 Happy Father’s Day…. 

 

 The next two months we have some big events coming up. At the business meeting this 

month we will be having out Council elections. It is very important that as many of you as can be in 

attendance to vote on the new officers who will be guiding our council for the next year. On the 26th, 

27th, and the 28th we will be busy cooking and feeding sausage to the masses at the St. Irenaeus 

Parish Festival. Please sign up to help support this worthy cause. 

  

 I just want to remind everyone that we have several events planned for this year and we need 

all of you to help out when you can. 

 

 I hope to see all of you at the monthly business meetings. 

 

JUNE  BIRTHDAYS 

 

Scott Schuster 6/2 Brian Leach 6/6 Erick Valencia 6/8 

Lloyd McPherson Jr. 6/9 Roselito De Los Reyes 6/11 Basil Totah 6/11 

Dr. Modesto Paredes 6/15 Bert Poan 6/15 George Limar 6/17 

Enrique Buscarlo 6/20 Eugene Reising 6/24 Irvin Cuevas 6/26 

 Robert Marsh 6/28 

           

Peace and all good 

 

 
Michael Morris 

Financial Secretary 

fs@kofc8599.org 

 

 

 

 

 

These monthly bulletins are also available on-line and frequently it will have pictures of our 

various activities included in those issues. To access go to: 

 http://www.kofc8599.org 

 Click on: Newsletter 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Abortion Site’s in Long Beach & Orange (One Hour at Site) 

For Trips to Abortion Site’s During the Week 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 or Tom Nagle PGK 714-827-2214 



 

 
 

 
  

 
 

3rd OFFICER MEETING in Conference Room 7:00pm 

9th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

10th BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building 7:30pm 

13th ADORATION 

13th SPECIAL OLYMPICS  at Long Beach. State 

13th SPECIAL OLYMPICS  at Long Beach. State 

13th “FLAG DAY” 

19th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

21st “FATHER’S DAY” 

25th ST I FIESTA Electrical Set-Up 6:00pm 

26th ST I FIESTA  6:00pm-11:00pm 

27th ST I FIESTA 11:00am-11;00pm 

28th ST I FIESTA 12noon-9:30pm 

 

1st OFFICER MEETING in Conference Room 7:00pm 

4th “INDEPENDENCE DAY” 

7th BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building 7:30pm 

13th ADORATION 

14th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

TBA H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

25th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

These Are The 

Seminarian’s Your Council Support 

Michael So & Phung Nguyen 
We Support Them Financially As Well As In Our Prayer’s 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write-off 

(714) 995-6141     -     (714) 952-2420 

 

 



 

 reprint 
                                              

  
 

 
 

     Why So-Called Safeguards Don’t Work: Physician Assisted Suicide 
                                                                 Part 2 of  2 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

May Meeting 

David Cepeda 

$20.00 
 

June Meeting = $30.00 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Brothers, 
 

 This will be my last article for our council’s bulletin. I have decided to step down as our 

councils Advocate after many years in office and as the Membership Chairman. If you recall I 

mentioned a couple of months ago that it was time for someone else to take this officers position. 

Although I will not be an officer, I will still help our council with our programs. Just because I will 

not be an officer does not mean I won't help you officers that will be in office, I know they need 

support. It is better to do something than wonder if someone else will do it. 

 

 There are plenty of programs you can get involved in, so step forward and help your council 

out, we will need your help. In membership, Supreme has changed the membership form 100, but I 

don't know if you can still use the old form. The new form is half the size as the old form and not as 

much information is required. Just because there is only one month left in this Columbian year does 

not mean you stop asking that potential candidate to join our order. If you don't ask, he'll never join. 

This will be an experience of a life time for him. 

 

 First Degrees are held every month at Fr. Kass Council in Buena Park, on the third Monday 

of the month. Check-in at 7:00pm with the Degree starting at 7:30pm. The 2nd Degree is held every 

other month, on the 3rd Sunday with check-in at 1:00pm at Fr. Kass Council in Buena Park. The next 

2nd Degree will be in July. I do not have the date for the next 3rd Degree or its location as of now. 

The next 4th Degree will be on the 1st Saturday in October. Have you asked a potential candidate to 

join our order? 

 

 

Fraternally  

Bobby Velasquez, PGK 

Council Advocate 

Membership Chairman  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

                                                
"THE LOVE THAT BRINGS NEW LIFE INTO THE WORLD" 

 

 This article appears in our May 2015 issue of COLUMBIA magazine. It is an abridged version of 

Rabbi Lord Jonathan Sacks' November 17 address at an international conference at the Vatican in 2014. It 

struck me so deeply that I do not want anyone to miss it. I have lifted some nuggets from the article to 

encourage you to read it. 

 

 In the history of civilization, two fish came together in a lake in Scotland 385 million years ago to 

perform the first instance of sexual reproduction known to science. Fast forward to human beings and "what 

emerged along with the human person was the union of the biological mother and father to care for their child." 

...."what makes the first chapter of Genesis so revolutionary ...(is) its statement that every human being, 

regardless of race, culture, creed or class is created in the image and likeness of God."..."there is a deep 

connection between monotheism and monogamy, just as there is, in the opposite direction, between idolatry 

and adultery." 

 

 Speaking of marriage, "The next remarkable development was the way this transformed the moral 

life. What was new and remarkable in the Hebrew Bible was the idea that love, not just fairness, is the driving 

principle of the moral life."..."Marriage and the family are where faith finds its home and where the Divine 

Presence lives in the love between husband and wife, parent and child." 

 

 Another nugget came from a book the rabbi wrote: "Science takes things apart to see how they work. 

Religion puts things together to see what they mean. And that's a way of thinking about culture as well. Does 

culture put things together or take things apart? 

 

 What made the traditional family remarkable, a work of high religious art, is what brought together: 

sexual drive, physical desire, friendship, companionship, emotional kinship and love, the begetting of children 

and their protection and care, their early education and induction into an identity and a history. Seldom has any 

institution woven together so many different drives and desires, roles and responsibilities. It made sense of the 

world and gave it a human face, the face of love."                                             

He ends the article by reflecting on the story of the first man and woman in Genesis. "At that moment, as they 

were about to leave Eden and face the world as we know it, a place of darkness, Adam gave his wife the first 

gift of love, a personal name. And at that moment, God responded to them in love, and made them garments to 

clothe their nakedness, or as Rabbi Meir put it, 'garments of light.' 

 

 And so it has been ever since, that when a man and woman turn to one another in a bond of 

faithfulness, God robes them in garments of light, and we come as close as we will ever get to God himself, 

bringing new life into being, turning the prose of biology into the poetry of the human spirit, redeeming the 

darkness of the world by the radiance of love." 

 
Yours in Christ, 

Frank Faecke, Recorder  



 

 

Knights of Columbus 
 
              SUPREME OFFICE  COLUMBUS PLAZA  NEW HAVEN CONNECTICUT 

 “Your Shield For Life” 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III 

 



 

 
  

                                            
 

 

Program Director Virgil Smith 293-0739  
 

Church Activities Director Frank Faecke 952-2420 

   Vocations chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420  

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Gary Moore 826-3402  

   Sick & Distressed Frank Faecke 952-2420 

  Bereavement Liaison Peter A. Morales GK 402-8814 
   Justice and Peace Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 
Community Activities Director Peter Morales GK 402-8814  

   Pro-Life Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)  

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335  

    Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C)  

   Helping Hands Chairman Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes 891-0414 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C) 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 

Council Activities Director Virgil Smith 293-0739   

   Charity Golf Fundraiser Michael W. Mercer 821-4276 

   Pancake Breakfast Chairman James Bowler 952-3809 

   ID Chairman Richard Tkach 527-6737(H) (562) 225-0331(C) 

   Ride Share Chairman José Perez 826-3844 

   Inan Herrmann 220-2209 

   Wheel Chair Chairman Gary Moore 826-3402 

   Meeting Social Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Recognition Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD,DM 761-5731 

   Fiesta Sausage Booth Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)   

   Phone Committee Chairman Walt Munoz 821-7301 

 Family Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 
  Activity Form Coordinator Peter A. Morales GK 402-8814 
   Family Night Chairman Virgil Smith 293-0739  

   Valentine Ladies Night Out Don Gargiulo PGK (562) 431-8488 

   Luau Chairman Peter A. Morales GK 402-8814 

 John J. Garcia 826-1788(H) 240-4019(C)  

   Christmas Party Chairman Virgil Smith 293-0739 

   Council Annual Picnic Chairman Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

 Gene St. Amant 761-8125  

   Trick or Treat Activity Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

 Youth Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Free-Throw Contest Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Chris Nsor 994-1985 

   Special Olympics Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

Membership Director Bobby Velasquez  PGK, PFN,  PDD, DM 761-5731 

   Recruitment Drive Coordinator Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

   Retention Chairman Inan Herrmann 398-6655 

Bulletin Editor William J. Serb III PGK 826-6029 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 


